
                                                         
 
 
Dear WASMA Parents, 
 
We write with important information about the Hexagon 2020 events.  WASMA has been following the 
advice from Public Health England (PHE).  Since this has been that schools remain open and that large scale 
gatherings are allowed, we had been assuming that it might well be possible for the WASMA performances 
to go ahead. 
 
However, we feel that there have been some important developments over the weekend and the situation 
is changing.  In particular, we’re aware of the news reports that were widely circulated yesterday (Saturday 
14th) that indicated ministers are drawing up plans to limit mass gatherings as early as next weekend (which 
is the first WASMA event).  Despite the reports, at the time of writing on Sunday, we’re not aware of any 
formal government announcement about this.  It looks as though we may know more in the next few days. 
 
As well as the increasing likelihood that central government may restrict large gatherings, we sense that the 
‘mood’ of the country is changing and a greater proportion of people are understandably becoming more 
concerned about coronavirus.  People are opting to withdraw from many activities and a large number of 
events are being cancelled, even without a formal government ban.  This makes us think that even if we 
were to go ahead with the WASMA performances, a large number of children and/or schools are likely to 
opt not to take part.  Some schools might struggle to staff the events and some parents, friends, 
grandparents, etc might well decide not to attend.  All of this is likely to have a significant impact on the 
viability and success of the events. 
 
Taking into account everything we know at the moment, it doesn’t seem likely that either of the WASMA 
performances will be able to go ahead, whether because of a government ban on massed gatherings or a 
significant drop in the number of children/schools taking part. 
 
However, it is important to note that at this point neither of the events has been formally cancelled.  This is 
because we need to clarify the specific details of this situation with the Hexagon before formally cancelling, 
due to the potential financial implications for all concerned.  We expect to have clarity about this over the 
next few days and will let schools know as soon as we are able. 
 
This has been a difficult decision to take and we know that many children and families will be disappointed, 
but the current challenges that we all face require strong action and we hope that schools and parents will 
support the position we are now taking.  We will attempt to reschedule the WASMA events with the 
Hexagon if that is possible once it is appropriate to do so. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
David Congdon, Clive Waterman, Gill Coulson, Anne Haycocks 
WASMA committee 
 


